Minutes


Undergraduate Studies Committee of the Faculty Senate, December 7, 2001.

The meeting was called to order at 10:05.  Present were Kenneth Koford, Hilton Brown, Michael Gamel-McCormick, Thomas Leitch, H.W. (Tripp) Shenton, Bill Frawley, Lou Hirsh, Maggie Masso, Joseph Santivasci (substituting for Joe DiMartile), and Rachel Oster.

1. President Roselle recently asked the Faculty Senate, via Jim Richards, to consider a point made by students:  whether “multicultural courses are a joke”.  It was agreed that there are many multicultural courses, so that students might think the requirement to take two such courses was not very specific.  However, there was general agreement that there is a rationale for such courses.


After considerable discussion, it was agreed to consider the problem of multicultural courses, in a subcommittee of Hilton Brown, Ken Koford, and Bill Frawley.  The subcommittee will meet to see if the larger goals of the Faculty in establishing the multicultural course list need some adjustment.

2.  The Committee had requested that Koford send an e-mail to department chairs to obtain new proposals regarding the Examination and Test Policy.  The responses to Koford’s questionnaire  were distributed to the Committee.  There was no consensus, although it was suggested that the problem came from quite long exams in the large multiple-section classes.   The new ideas were sent to Joe DiMartile (who was not present to discuss the matters), and he will try to formulate a policy.

3.  The Coordinating Committee had reviewed the Committee’s approval of the new Concentration in Ancient Greek and Roman Studies, and it questioned the nature of the three specific “areas” that were established: were they required or optional?  Why were these rules not placed in the Catalog, since normally all requirements must be there?  


Koford had talked with Professor Zipser, Chair of Foreign Languages and Literature, and found that the standard policy in that department was to have multiple areas in each concentration, and that these were required.  The details of each “area” are approved via the Faculty Senate process, but are not stated in the Catalog, beyond the statement that more information about the areas is available in the Department.


The Committee considered that there was a problem in having “areas” that were more specific than those that were concentrations, and that were both required and not described in the Catalog.  It asked that more information be obtained about this apparently anomalous situation.  

The general principle, for the Committee, was that the Catalog was a contract between students and the University, and so it should be complete.

Under new business:

1.  The Major in Russian Education was discussed, and with the small number of majors and the difficulty of providing proper internships, it was voted to disestablish the major.  It was discussed what this would mean for current majors, and they would be provided with the opportunity to graduate (assuming that there were any).  

2.  Sandra Carberry, Chair of CIS, presented the proposals for new manors in Information Systems and Management Information Systems (IS and MIS).  She pointed out the advantages to current computer science students of having a more “business-applied” major closely related to the current major.  MIS, in contrast involved using software, with some modifications.  It was explained that the two new majors could be created without new faculty resources, by reducing the number of computer science majors and MIS minors.  Committee members asked why two majors were needed.


There was intense discussion of the ability of the two units to provide two new majors, and it was asked why a single majora was not proposed.  Would new money be available to add to the faculty, and to the computing labs to make it more possible to carry out these plans?  Would one new major with two concentrations be a better solution?


In the end, it was agreed to bring these questions back to the proposing units for more answers.

3.  The three Music proposals were considered.  Professors Russell Murray, Acting Chair of Music and Elaine Branchley, explained in detail the new Concentration in Music Management.  The Concentration might naturally be elsewhere, but given the lack of interest in developing the program in the College of Business and Economics, the Music department was a reasonable location.  In fact, the relevant courses in management are quite specialized, and so not really either Music or Management.  Students in the Concentration will often be Music majors who see the music business as a way to continue their interest in music.


The Committee voted unanimously to approve all of the proposed changes.

4.  The revisions in the Jewish Studies minor were discussed.  The two essential elements were the increase in the total credits from 15 to 16 by adding the one-credit speaker series course, which will be a required course, and eliminating the previous two required core courses.  The two required courses were taught by faculty who have left the university, and so cannot be taught regularly at the moment.


The Committee was concerned at the small number of required credits (15), since most minors have 18. [It has been noted more recently by Maggie Masso that the minimum stated in the Catalog is 15 for a minor].  Also, Committee members were concerned about the coherence of a minor with no required courses.  It was decided to ask Prof. Klaff to discuss these matters with the Committee.

The meeting adjourned at 12:15.

